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Term 3 Week 5,  23rd August 2018 
Kaipatiki Road, Glenfield, Auckland, 0629 / +64-9-441-9776 

 

  

 

Principal's Message.... 

 

 

The not so good and the 
great..... 
  
Last week I was in Wellington at 
a conference being held at Te 
Papa. I was shocked at the 
number of vaping shops in the 
CBD. There is an absolute 
misunderstanding with the 
youth of today that vaping is not 

bad for you or nowhere near as dangerous as smoking. 
Quite simply this is wrong. These Vaping shops have R18 
access and that is for a reason. Vaping is a dangerous 
habit and is in no way the innocent or safe activity 
it is made out to be. I would strongly encourage you to 
click here to read an interesting article on vaping.  At 
Glenfield College, our role is to help prepare our students 
for society and all the challenges that it can present, and 

DATES & EVENTS: 
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30 August 

Dance Showcase 
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Kaipatiki Theatre 
 

Thursday 
30 August 

Sports Team Photos 



2

 

it would be disingenuous of us not to highlight our 
concerns about this latest craze that is lulling the youth 
into a false sense of security. 
  
Onto far more positive aspects of life at Glenfield, we are 
certainly meeting the key values that constitute the 
Glenfield Way. Last Friday Mr. Kuz and the Music 
Department embraced and modelled ‘Service’ when 
giving back to our community. The Metlifecare Retirement 
Home invited us to perform before dinner and were 
rewarded with performances from our music students 
(see article below). Then on the Saturday, with the winter 
sport season coming to a conclusion, we had the Junior 
Development team model ‘Resilience’ throughout what 
has been a challenging season. The school and the 
parents are very proud of how the young men have 
developed and grown over the season. Finally being 
‘Adventurous’ could not be better epitomised than by 
the 20 young men and women who are currently down at 
Turangi attending the Hillary Outdoor Pursuits Centre. 
This really is a game-changer for those that attend and 
will have a significant impact on their own personal 
growth. Building on this all, Year 9 and 10 students 
received a letter this week informing them about the Year 
9 and 10 Outdoor Education Camp being held at 
Shakespear Park in December. We look forward to all 
students being involved and recognising the importance 
of moving outside ones comfort zone. While in the first 
instance this may be challenging and difficult it is what we 
learn most about ourselves that makes the difference. 
  
Mā Maruwehi, Ka Rāhiri 
With Pride and Respect, 
 
Mr Paul McKinley 
Principal 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 

 
Music Performance at Glenfield Mall 
 
"BRAVO Tomasz and students. What a successful music event at Glenfield Mall. Fantastic 
atmosphere, especially seeing students (both current and ex-pupils) supporting one 
another." 
 
A few weeks ago, Glenfield College and the Music department received an invitation to 
provide a musical entertainment for shoppers at Glenfield Mall. The students responded to 
this opportunity with enthusiasm, and on Saturday, 11th August, Glenfield Mall was filled 
with beautiful sounds produced by some talented young musicians. 
 
The shoppers and passers-by were entertained with an array of pieces representing musical 
genres ranging from classical, jazz, pop, and rock, and delivered by school choir, jazz combo 
and various soloists. The solo performances featured Jack Jang (guitar), Reika Obata (voice), 
Keitaro Sasabuchi (violin), Michael Oborn (piano), and Izaak Hansen (electric guitar). 
  
The Glenfield Mall show was a great success for both the school and performing students. 
It was lovely to see Glenfield community applauding the local musical talents and to hear 
positive comments about quality of the music and professionalism of the performers. Well 
done to GC musos! 
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Attitude Talks 
  
Liz Harrex from Attitude spoke in five assemblies – one for each year level in Week 4. 
Topics were relevant to the youth of today, with an overarching theme of self-respect, 
humour, and ways to relate to others in a positive manner. Students responded well 
to her lively energy and anecdotal talks. They appreciated her ability to be vulnerable 
herself and share the life learning from her schooling years. Liz also shared ideas on 
how to stay happy and healthy in today’s world of Social Media. Liz continued to 
promote the importance of Hauora and for students to seek support from those able 
to help. She mentioned Youthline in particular – Youthline is available on 0800 37 66 
33 or Free Text 234. Glenfield College is pleased Attitude sent Liz as one of their 
representatives, as she did a great job in adding entertainment into learning 
meaningful messages for life enrichment. 
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Students Helping in the Community 

 

On Wednesday and  Thursday our students helped coach/referee at the Ripper Rugby 

(Glenfield Rugby), Auckland Primary Championships and the Basketball Interzones 

(North Shore Event Centre). 

 

Big thank you to Jimi Latimer, River Kerehoma, Neihana Smith, Bataa Ganbat & Toni 

Paulo-Fox for helping coach/referee in our community. 

 

The feedback has been very positive and the primaries/intermediates look up to you 

as role models. 

 

  

 

Michael King Young Writers' Programme  

Some of our students (and teacher, Mr Chris Blenkinsopp) recently attended an Ant Sang Master 

Class in Comics  and a Non-Fiction workshop with Simon Wilson and Adam Dudding (photos above).  
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7

 

Sports Report 
 
 
Netball 
Our Premier Netball Team has been on a roll of late, with the 
UNISS Games not far away, the girls have been gaining 
momentum in the lead up to the tournament. With wins over 
Kristin (21-20) & Carmel (33-27), they have setup a top of the 
table clash with Carmel College, August 25th, Barfoot & Thompson 
Court 9 at 9:40am. Let’s get down to support our girls, before 
they head away to Tauranga! 
  
 

Hockey 
Our 1st XI Hockey Girls have also been dominant, with wins over Northcote, Carmel & a 5-1 
semifinal victory over Long Bay. They have setup a grand final showdown with Westlake 
Girls, August 24th, Harbour 1 Albany at 5:15pm. Lets get down to support our girls, in their 
last game of the season. 
  
 
Table Tennis 
The Boys A team had a comfortable 10-1 victory over Westlake with wins to Victor Cui, 
Dawson Chu & James Crooks 
 
  
Football 
Match Report 
Glenfield College vs Kaipara/Takapuna 
2-5 Loss Kaipara, 1-4 Loss Takpuna 
Man of the Match: Jullian Murray, Henry Croft 
  
The Development XI played another well rounded game going down to Kaipara 5-2 draw, 
with goals to Julian Murray, who has had an outstanding season so far. 
  
The Development XI played their last game of the season on Saturday against Takapuna. 
Although they did not get a win, they have shown so much resilience and have made massive 
improvements throughout the year. We will continue to build this team as it provides a 
pathway to the 1st XI 
  
  
Match Report 
Glenfield College vs Pakuranga 
4-2 Loss (Crooks 7, 48) 
Man of the Match: Benjamin Pankrath & James Crooks 
The 1st XI played the unbeaten Pakuranga on Saturday, the boys found themselves ahead 
in the 7th minute with James Crooks finishing off a corner from close range. However straight 
from the restart were made to pay with some sloppy defending outside the box. Pakuranga 
went into the half 2-1 up, with the boys critical of their first half performance. The second 
half was a lot better, and can take many positives out of it, with a brilliant individual goal to 
James Crooks. However, it wouldn’t change the outcome. Pakuranga 4 Glenfield 2. A lot to 
work on at training this week, as the team prepare themselves for Winter Tournament. 
  
Match Report 
Glenfield College vs Mt Roskill 
6-0 Win (Crooks 12, 57,68 Stroebel 21,31 O’Dea 51) 
Man of the Match: Isaac O’Dea 
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The Boys' 1st XI bounced back from their 4-2 loss to Pakuranga on the weekend. Dispatching 
Mt Roskill 6-0 with a hat-trick to James Crooks, Issac O’Dea, and two goals to Kai Stroebel 
which included a 28 yard rocket into the back of net. The boys play their final regular season 
game against Green Bay High School this Saturday, before heading to Napier for the Rex 
Dawkins National Tournament  
   
  
Thank you 
‘Go Griffs’ 
Jamie Mason 
Sports Coordinator 

 
  

 

A Message to Players and Supporters 
 
Please, no matter what your role (player, spectator, team official, game official, 
warden, coordinator, duty person or panel member), ensure you are supportive and 
respectful to everyone involved in your sport whether on court/field or off. Negative 
behaviour has a huge impact on the enjoyment of sport. Please encourage good 
sportsmanship and strive to be the best you can be in your role. 

 

  

 

Coaches and Managers 
With many teams representing Glenfield College each year it is vital that we have 
parent and community involvement in coaching and managing teams. All assistance 
is encouraged and supported. If you believe you possess a skillset which would be of 
value to Glenfield College Sport, please don’t hesitate in contacting us or making 
yourself known. It is vitally important that parents and caregivers support their sons 
and daughters involvement in all aspects of sport. If at any stage you have queries or 
concerns please take the time to contact our Sports Coordinator, Teacher in Charge, 
or the principal so the correct pathways can be followed. 
 
The following sports are in need of coaches 

 Badminton 
 Table Tennis 
 Basketball 
 Netball 
 Football 

 
Sports Department 
j.mason@gc.ac.nz 
09 444 9066 ext 625 

 

 

 

 

 

GENERAL NOTICES 
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Glenfield College School Traffic 

 
All parents and students, at peak traffic hours, before school and after 
school, please DO NOT turn right out of the school carpark.  
 
TURN LEFT and use the roundabout if you are traveling up Kaipatiki Rd. 

 

  

 

Lost & Found 
With the winter season in full swing, please remember to label all articles of clothing, 
especially jackets and jumpers.  All lost items are sent to the Student Centre, so 
please check there first for lost belongings.  

 

  

 

School Fitness Centre 
As of Monday, 18 June, the school's fitness centre will be open for the students to 
use.  The fitness centre is located in the Art Block and will be available for use during 
the following times: 
 
Tuesday and Thursday                     7:30am-8:20am 
Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday      3:10pm-4:00pm 
Day 2 and Day 4                               during lunch 
 
During these times, Donovan Bickford, our Services Academy director, will be in the 
gym supervising all student activity.  
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We Want to Share Your News! 
  
At Glenfield College we are extremely proud of student achievement. We are keen to 
acknowledge student success by sharing their achievements with the wider 
community and through our newsletter, local media, social media channels, and 
college website. 
  
With recognition that a good number of achievements happen outside school hours, 
we need your support. You can assist us greatly by keeping in touch and letting us 
know your news. 
  
Please email your success story and photo (if you have one available) to us at 
reception@gc.ac.nz. 
  
Examples of news can vary and can include making a national or local rep team, 
selection for an overseas exchange, winning a community award or being selected to 
represent your community in an area of interest. Nothing is considered too small so 
please don’t feel shy about sending it in! We look forward to hearing from you! 
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